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The President’s Message
June’s meeting brought us an old friend to
many in the audience – Chief Bernie
Curtis of the Nevada Division of Parole
and Probation. He told us of the
economy’s impact on his Department and

many enlightening things that are happening in our
state. Thanks so much to Bernie for taking his time to
be a part of our program.

Now that summer is here we are so looking forward
to our annual picnic. It will be at Aspen Mobile Home
Park. We will start serving lunch at 12 noon. Remember
to bring a small dessert to be share by 6 or 8. Come
early…we will have a bar with soft drinks, wine and beer.
Fred and Janet Asmann have graciously taken over the
bar so I know you will have some great bartenders. Also
you might want to bring chairs and a small table. There
are tables but not enough for all. We will play a few
games of bingo for some very nice prizes. Ann Hersey is
doing one of her great baskets for a lucky bingo player.
The bill for the most part is paid for by the chapter for

our members. We do ask that you pay $5 per person,
just to offset some of the expenses. It is really a good
time for all and a chance to get to know each other in a
very informal setting. 

It has been my pleasure to be your President for the
last two years. With the help of all we were able, in
tough times with low membership and low meeting
attendance, to give $2000 to the Douglas County
Sheriff’s Office. It will be used for projects that benefit
our community. You are a wonderful, generous group of
people that I value as my friends. I wish you all well and
God bless you and your families. I know you will have a
wonderful year with Bayan and the new board.

Hope to see you at the picnic. Please call in your
RSVP as we need to know how much food to cook.

TO BIGGER AND BETTER FOOTPRINTS.

Claudia

From the Secretary-Treasurer
As I write this column, 100
of us have paid our dues for
the year beginning July 1st.
If you are not one/some of
them, please send in your

dues as soon as you can. It makes my job
so much easier. Thanks for your coopera-
tion. If you don’t plan to renew for what-
ever reason, please let me know that too.

Details on our annual picnic…Sunday,
July 18th again at Aspen Mobile Home
Park on Centerville Road in Gardnerville
with food served at 12 noon. The Carson

Valley Lion’s Club will again prepare and
serve us. After lunch, we will swear in our
2010-2011 Board of Directors, followed by
a series of bingo games. Food, drink and
bingo, all for $5 apiece. The monthly res-
ervation system will be used in order to be
able to provide a count to the Lion’s Club.
So please, call for your reservations when
the July bulletin comes out. Thank you.

That’s it for me this month.

Ray

Please call
YES

or

NO
by 7/11 for

the 7/18
PICNIC!

Ray/Larna 267-4355 
Claudia/Chuck 267-5630
Charlene 267-4901 

Or send E-mail to:
lowesfolly@yahoo.com



Hello from the 2nd Vice President

Hello all,

Well summer is FINALLY here and that
means our next gathering will be the
annual BBQ at the Aspen Mobile Home

Park on Sunday July 18th! The cost will be $5.00 which
is a great deal for the yummy spread the Lions Club
prepares for us...and it is always a fun event! If you like,
please bring a dessert to share.

August we will return to the Casino Fandango –
watch for details in next month’s newsletter!!

See you there!

Charlene

Vice Presidents’ Stuff

Pete & Mary Jane Harding
with Walt Nowosad

Mike Rhoades

Fred & Janet Asmann

Paul Conrad

Warren Thayer & Phil MillerBill Vining, Phil Kasper & Walt Nowosad

Nancee Goldwater

Ann Hersey, Guest Speaker
Bernie Curtis & Fred Hersey



Many thanks to Larry Gray
for all of

this month’s photos!

July Birthdays
Patricia Robertson 2

Charles Lowe 2

Ed Bryant 5

Mary Jane Harding 15

Arlene Terborg 20

William Glenn 21

Terry Taylor 23

Robert Allgeier 25

Dorman Dane 27

Clay Hill 28

Beverly Thayer & Marjorie RunyonPete Harding

Paul Howell

Guest Speaker Bernie Curtis

Ron Pierini & Claudia Lowe

Don’t forget to make
your reservations

for the Annual Picnic
NOW!!

Bobbie Hetzel &
Charlene Spinner
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS
1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President Claudia Lowe 267-5630
1st Vice President Tom Mezzetta 267-3261
2nd Vice President Charlene Spinner 267-4901
Secretary-Treasurer Ray Hoyt 267-4355
Sergeant-at-Arms Betty Miller 782-7935
Immediate Past President Larry Gray 783-9759
Grand Director Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 782-9903
2 Year Director Phil Kasper 267-5385
1 Year Director Jim Terborg 783-9123

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor Suzi Pippin 265-7967
Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org

Happy


